
         Scott County Board of Supervisors  
         October 18, 2018 5:00 p.m.  

 
The Board of Supervisors met pursuant to adjournment with Knobbe, Beck, 

Kinzer, Holst and Earnhardt present. The Board recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 Moved by Beck, seconded by Kinzer a motion to approve the minutes of the 
October 4, 2018 Regular Board Meeting and the minutes of the October 16, 2018 
Committee of the Whole Meeting. All Ayes, with Kinzer voting Nay on the October 16, 
2018 Committee of the Whole Meeting minutes. 
 
Supervisor Kinzer said he would not be approving the October 16, 2018 minutes 
because there were several key pieces that he thought were left out.  
 

Moved by Earnhardt, seconded by Holst that the following resolution be 
approved.  All Ayes.  

 
BE IT RESOLVED: 1) That we hereby proclaim October as Breast Cancer Awareness 
Month in Scott County. 2) This resolution shall take effect immediately. 
 
Angela Hilbert, Executive Director of Susan G Komen Iowa, and Donna Kinzer accepted 
the proclamation. 
 
Hilbert thanked the Board for the opportunity and for supporting all of their work. 
 
Donna Kinzer said thank you to everyone very much. 
 
Kinzer thanked the Board members for the proclamation and said that this happens 
every October. He also said his wife, Donna, along with her sister, who could not attend 
the meeting due to a death in the family, were co-chairs of the Race and that Donna is a 
six year survivor of breast cancer. 

 
Moved by Beck, seconded by Kinzer a motion to open a public hearing relative to 

an application to add wineries and associated facilities to the list of Special Permitted 
Uses in Ag-General Zoning Districts. (Text Amendment). All Ayes. 

 
Bryce Flaherty, 2431 19th Avenue, Rock Island, Illinois, applicant, thanked the 

Board for consideration of the amendment.  He said he and Julia Rubino are both active 
members of the community and he gave the Board some background information on the 
applicants.  He said currently Iowa has about 100 commercial wineries and more than 
300 vineyards. He said Scott County does not currently have a working vineyard with a 
tasting room and event center.  
 
Julia Rubino, 524 Brown Street, Bettendorf, Iowa, applicant, showed slides from other 
counties as examples of Iowa wineries.  
 



Flaherty said this use permit would encourage tourism and would lead to an increase in 
tax revenue for the County.  
 
Supervisor Beck asked if they checked to see how many visitors the Clinton County 
establishments have or for events as well. 
 
Flaherty said they have not asked that question and that it is hard to get those answers 
from local vineyard owners. 
 
Supervisor Kinzer asked the applicants what prompted them to get into this and had 
they done this before. 
 
Rubino said yes, they enjoy home brewing and that they know Scott County does not 
have a vineyard with a tasting center and thought it would be great for the County. 
 
Flaherty said this would be a great way for him to supplement his income and to have a 
retirement. 
  
Kinzer asked if they were confident the business would be able to grow. 
 
Rubino said they have looked at the topography of the soil and that the site is very 
feasible for a vineyard. 
 
Flaherty said that they are working with the head viniculturist from Iowa State University 
and the vintner from Kirkwood Community College. 
 
Supervisor Holst asked what their timetable expectations are. 
 
Rubino said it is hard to say and that they have to jump through these hurdles first and if 
everything works as planned, they would like to start planting a vineyard in the spring. 
 
Flaherty said grapes have a maturity time of three to five years and from there they 
would like to build a tasting room, then a house on-site and a wedding venue last to 
further expand the brand. 
 
Beck asked since it takes about five years for the grapes to mature, if that would be the 
time they would be building the winery.  He also said he knew they could import the 
grapes to make the wine. 
 
Rubino said they do not have a set answer on that and importing grapes from local 
vineyards is something they are interested in and that would open them up for selling 
wine sooner. 
 
Brock Faulhaber, 1212 Woodland Lane, LeClaire, Iowa, owner of an adjacent property, 
said he has looked through ag-exemption codes and said Scott County has a two-fold 
test to see if a property meets an exemption and that it said land and buildings must be 



primarily used for agricultural purposes. He also said the code says land and buildings 
cannot be used for non ag purposes unless they comply with zoning regulations. He 
questioned if the planned event center would fit into the regulations and that his concern 
is that it could be more of a public nuisance. 
  
Holst commented that the Board does not have the Planning and Development Director 
present and she hopes he can address this question.  
 
Faulhaber also said that exemption for zoning was changed in 1963 and the wording 
from “livelihood” to “primary usage” and asked about what “primary usage” means. 
 
Robert Schilling, 28007 231st Street Court, LeClaire, Iowa, asked for clarification on 
associated facilities and his concern about the possible party center in regards to the 
value of his property and the traffic and drivers put out on the roads when the events 
end. He said that other event centers are not closely adjacent to residential areas.  He 
said they want the winery. He also asked about the definition of associated facility and 
wondered if that would tie into agricultural zoning. 
 
Knobbe said, to his knowledge, the Planning Department has not received this specific 
request and that the Board has not passed this particular language. He also said when 
the request comes in, there would likely be more meetings for discussion. 
 
Beck said this is the beginning of the process and that there would be many more 
meetings. 
 
Stan Scharff, 22871 277th Avenue, LeClaire, Iowa, said he and his wife have a Century 
family farm that adjoins the former golf property, and this plan would affect his acreage 
and property. He said the Faulhabers are good developers and the property was just 
rezoned residential. He agreed that a winery would be okay but large event places 
elsewhere are in isolated rural areas and not surrounded by residential areas.  He said 
he also is concerned with more traffic being on the road and that entering and exiting 
the road is difficult. 
 

Moved by Beck, seconded by Kinzer a motion to close the public hearing. All 
Ayes. 

 
Moved by Beck, seconded by Kinzer a motion to open a public hearing relative to 

rezoning 13.2 acres, more or less from Single-Family Residential to Agricultural - 
General in LeClaire Township. All Ayes. 

 
Robert Schilling said he went to the Planning and Zoning page on the County 

website and read the revised County zoning ordinance definition of a farmer and ag-
exemption land.  He cited a memo from Planning and Development Director Tim Huey 
which stated that a majority of the property would be vineyard.  He said the plan for the 
site listed up to five acres of vineyard on a 13.2 acres plot.  He said this meant that less 
than five acres could be in the vineyard, five acres would be 38 percent of the plot. 



 
Moved by Beck, seconded by Kinzer a motion to close the public hearing. All 

Ayes. 
 
Knobbe thanked the audience for coming and speaking on the topics and said they 
were very civil and that they were prepared and had their materials with them.  He also 
said in two weeks the Board would be voting on the amendment and rezoning for the 
first time. 
 

Moved by Beck, seconded by Kinzer a motion to open a public hearing relative to 
an application to amend permitted and prohibited accessory uses in the Community 
Area Development Residential District (Park View Ordinance Text Amendment). All 
Ayes. 

 
Patrick Dodge, 102 Shawnee Circle, Parkview, Parkview Owners Association 

(PVOA) Board member representative, said he wanted to attend to provide himself as a 
resource.  He said that since the covenants had lapsed, the PVOA has come to the 
Board to seek stricter regulations to better enforce a decent standard and quality of life 
in Parkview. 

 
Holst asked how the proposed changes were communicated to PVOA. 
 
Dodge said it was published in two quarterly newsletters and discussed at four monthly 
forum meetings open to the public.  
 
Knobbe asked if this passes, and a problem area is identified, what would happen next. 
 
Dodge said that the PVOA would be the first line of defense and wants to avoid the 
Planning and Zoning Department being inundated with complaints and concerns from 
the citizens. 
 
Knobbe said Huey said he is also relying on PVOA to identify issues first. 
 
Dodge said that he did not anticipate many problems in general but that there were a 
few repeat offenders the PVOA needed more backing to address. 
 
Beck asked what has been the general consensus from the homeowners about the 
proposed ordinance. 
 
Dodge said there has not been much of a response and has not heard of any negative 
comments. 

 
Moved by Beck, seconded by Kinzer a motion to close the public hearing. All 

Ayes. 
 



Moved by Beck, seconded by Kinzer that the following resolution be approved. 
Four Ayes, with Holst voting Nay.  
 
BE IT RESOLVED: 1) WHEREAS, Scott County (hereinafter called “the Subgrantee”), 
County of Scott, has made application through the Iowa Homeland Security and 
Emergency Management Division (HSEMD) to the Federal Emergency Management 
Agency (FEMA) for funding from the Hazard Mitigation Grant Program, in the amount of 
$138,868 for the total project cost, and  2) WHEREAS, the Subgrantee recognizes the 
fact that this grant may be based on a cost share basis with the federal share not 
exceeding 75%, the state share not exceeding 10% and the local share being a 
minimum of 15% of the total project cost, and 3) WHEREAS, in the event that this grant 
is based on a cost share basis, Samuel E. and Mary J. Yarham (hereinafter called “the 
subrecipients”), shall provide the Subgrantee’s  local share being a minimum of 15% of 
the total project cost on its behalf, and 4) THEREFORE, on behalf of the Subgrantee, 
the subrecipients agree to provide and make available up to $34,717 (thirty-four 
thousand, seven hundred and seventeen dollars) of personal monies to be used to meet 
the minimum 15% match requirement for this mitigation grant application. 5) This 
resolution shall take effect immediately.  
 
Holst said she would be staying consistent with the position she takes on federal grants 
regarding assurances. She said federal grants are the opposite of home rule and she 
would rather leave decisions local rather than have the federal government tell us would 
to go by. 
 

Moved by Kinzer, seconded by Beck that the following resolution be approved. 
Four Ayes, with Holst voting Nay.  

 
BE IT RESOLVED: 1) That the Human Resources Director and Budget and 
Administrative Services Director are hereby directed to implement the salary scales, 
placement and titling recommendations of PSPC for approval in the FY2020 budget. 2)  
That any benefit recommendations be brought forward as policy recommendations as 
part of the FY2020 budget discussions. 3) That the Human Resources Director is 
directed to bring forth updates to the administrative policies in order to facilitate the 
implementation of the recommendations by PSPC. 4) This resolution shall take effect 
immediately. 

Kinzer said the reason he did not accept the October 16, 2018 minutes was that there 
were a couple of things left out.  He said he was deeply disappointed with the lack of 
interaction with the people who attended the meeting.  He said they had a lot of 
questions, that he had a lot of phone calls, and that he had invited them to the 
Committee of the Whole to get answers to those questions.  He said that the study had 
a September 1st completion date and he does not know if it was completed by then.  He 
said employees had questions, but the Board did not know what those questions were 
because at first we were not going to entertain questions.   
 
He said Auditor Moritz spoke and Chairman Knobbe entertained ten minutes, but ten 
minutes is not enough to answer the questions from employees.  He said when nobody 



asked any questions he felt that employees thought the consensus was the Board did 
not want to hear their questions.  He said the comment was made, “We don’t have 
time.”  He said he responded, “What do you mean we don’t have time?”  He said the 
Board should have had all of the time in the world for these folks.  He said the meeting 
afterwards should have been postponed.  He said he understood Mr. Longmire had to 
catch a flight, but he should have scheduled a different time to present for however long 
was needed.  He said that after the employees heard that Longmire had to leave they 
decided they were not going to say anything.   
 
He said we value our employees and that during the Committee of the Whole meeting 
Supervisor Earnhardt said the most important asset to the County is the employees.  He 
also said that Chairman Knobbe did a wonderful job at presenting employee awards at 
the PRIDE meeting two weeks ago.  He said a comment was made about not 
responding to collective bargaining and union recertification questions, but the Board 
does not what their questions were, because there was only one question posed by 
Auditor Moritz.  He said he felt the other ones were shut out and shut down.  He said 
that was unacceptable.   
 
He said the conversation should have been that we can entertain questions, that some 
sensitive questions may be asked about collective bargaining and recertification and if 
appropriate those questions can be answered.  He said he feels the Board owes an 
apology to those folks that we always say “drive this bus.”  He said it has bothered him 
that they did not have their voice.  He also said the study was lacking a page. He 
understands that the page has been loaded on the intranet and not on website and 
thinks the whole document should be released.  Those that attended were not only 
employees but taxpayers who helped pay for the study.  
 
Holst said she would have had a lot more questions if she had seen the study earlier, 
but the Board received the PowerPoint the morning of the Committee of the Whole 
meeting.  She said she was concerned about the comps.  She said she asked for the 
private and public sector comps and learned the Board was never going to see the 
actual comps.  She said she went into this thinking she was going to see the comps. 
She said the private sector list was an entire dump of the Iowa area not just Scott 
County businesses and that the list included tax exempt businesses.  She said she 
does not have confidence in list.  She said regarding the public sector list she wanted to 
make sure we were comping to similar municipalities and counties that have been 
through this process, because what good does it do to comp to somebody else who 
does not know where they are at in the process.  She said is not happy with the 
software for updating the salary study because it will use the same kind of data used to 
conduct the study in the first place.  She said that the provided information does not 
show the effect of either private sector wages or public sector wages in determining the 
recommendations of the study.  She said that without more she would vote no. 
 
Earnhardt said she was fine with the presentation. 
 



Knobbe asked the Board members how many phone calls or contacts each have had 
from employees. 
 
Holst said that she had heard from three employees with concerns being that being 
Supervisors cannot get the data. 
 
Earnhardt said she had not heard from anyone. 
 
Beck said he had not heard from anyone. 
 
Knobbe asked Kinzer what was the nature of the contacts that he had. 
 
Kinzer said that prior to the Committee of the Whole meeting he had heard from a 
dozen employees about where the Board was at with the study, when the study is going 
to be released, that the study was available and had been reviewed by one of the 
departments and that the County had the study and to please release it.  He said that 
after the meeting he heard from employees who were dismayed that the Board did not 
have the entire study for review. 
 
Knobbe said that when Kinzer made the comment of asking for comments from the 
crowd, it was his first instinct to hear and listen to those, but that was with the 
knowledge that none of us had seen the document and that Kinzer had made attempts 
to secretly get it on his own before then, which he found curious, and not mentioning to 
the Board or Human Resources Department.  He said they had to call the vendor to find 
that out and that had put him on guard as to what exactly was happening here.  He said 
his first reaction was suspicion.  He said to Kinzer, you persisted, I allowed it, one 
question was asked and he had asked for more questions, but no one spoke.  He said, 
if he could run meeting slightly differently, probably not.  He said he is on guard. 
 
Kinzer said he did not know he needed permission to call PSPC.  He said he was not 
getting the answers he felt he needed as an elected official that represents Scott County 
and represents the employees, so he called PSPC.  He said the comment was we do 
not have time and Longmire had to catch a plane.  He said it was only after Auditor 
Moritz challenged not allowing questions that the Chairman allowed ten minutes.  He 
said that employees felt minds were already made up and some feared reprisals for 
speaking out. 
 
Beck asked staff if they have the full study. 
 
Thee said they have a draft, but do not have the full complete study at this time. 
 
Beck asked when we received the study. 
 
Thee said staff have received bits and pieces throughout the process.  She said she is a 
little disturbed by the September 1st deadline. There was an agreement between the 
company that we would get the data by September 1st as there was some discussion on 



Tuesday about the movement away from the Hay system and that is what slowed the 
process up because she felt it was necessary to conduct some focus groups at that time 
and see what the reaction was to moving away from the Hay system.  
 
Earnhardt asked if they were fine with moving away from the Hay system. 
 
Thee said the groups and other employees who were consulted were 100 percent in 
favor of moving away from the Hay system. 
 
Beck said his understanding was that the plan was moving from the Hay system to a 
new graduated system and at this point not to get to the nitty gritty of how individual 
employees would be affected.  But in the process of moving they knew there were 
targeted individuals that needed to be changed and needed to know if the changes 
needed to be included in the budget.   
 
Thee addressed the issue with unions, saying we are at an awkward time as the unions 
are going through recertification votes, and there are specific rules about prohibited 
practices and engaging in any activity that may or may not influence that vote, and it is 
her recommendation to the Board if they were to talk in specific details they could be 
interfering with that voting process.  She said there is a time and a place for those 
discussions and they will occur with the Board in closed session in preparation for the 
Board’s perspective of how to proceed with negotiations and those conversations will be 
engaged, not with individual employees, but with the bargaining unit as a whole.  
 
Knobbe asked Thee to respond to Holst’s questions about the comps. 
 
Thee said PSPC utilizes a subscription service for private sector data, and that 
information about what firms are in that service may be a violation of their subscription 
contract.  She said the county cannot get such data without also subscribing for that 
service.  She said she doubted that data from tax exempt businesses were used as 
comps but she did not know which individual firms were used as comps.   
 
Knobbe asked if Scott County had any influence over who was picked for comps. 
 
Thee said no. 
 
Knobbe asked if PSPC has influence who was picked for comps. 
 
Thee said no.  She said the Bureau of Labor Statistics has similar information about 
employment and wages but it also is pooled data without the ability to know which 
employers are included. 
 
Knobbe asked about obtaining private sector data in the future to update the salary 
study. 
 



Thee said there may be some difficulty in obtaining private sector data but some data is 
available from the Bureau of Labor Statistics.  She said PSPC will provide data for one 
year after the end of the contract, but that prior clients told her that they have received 
data from PSPC many years after the end of their contracts by simply contacting the 
firm.  She said the contract stipulates that PSPC can charge $100 per data update but 
prior clients told Thee they have never been billed for data updates.  She said the prior 
clients said that PSPC provides help every time they have asked for it. 
 
Earnhardt said no one loses their job, just maybe a title change. 
 
Thee said there will be some job title changes, but no loses a job and no one gets a 
wage decrease.  She said process wise the Board will be in closed session discussing 
negotiations, and then budget processing.  She PCPS will come back that they will have 
conversations with employees about the process and answer any questions employees 
might have.  She said they are empathetic and understand that this means something to 
individuals.  She said releasing data prematurely, out of context without explanation, 
causes more harm than good.  She said the biggest regret she and the IT Director have 
is that the slide regarding the IT Department was even in the presentation because it 
has created more problems that it has solved.  She said it was meant to be illustrative 
on how PSPC looks at the market and how they make their recommendations. 
 
Beck said that the reason the Board did this is that the County had not conducted a 
benefit and salary review in forty years, and that all Board members agreed it was time 
to conduct one.  He said the Board picked a very qualified consultant, that he is not a 
human resources expert and that questioning the results means the Board picked the 
wrong consultant.  He said the goal was to conduct a fair and equitable salary study.  
He said the Board wasted taxpayer’s money if it does not move forward with this study.  
 
Holst said it is not a question of moving forward with the study, but that that everybody 
has different levels of wanting to see information and she has not seen enough 
information.  She said there is nothing wrong with checking the checker. 
 
Beck said the Board needs to move forward with this, and that he is satisfied with the 
data and moving away with the Hay system. 
 
Holst said there should have been a means to package the information, maintain 
confidentiality and address concerns so that she or anybody else feels comfortable. 
 

Moved by Kinzer, seconded by Beck that the following resolution be approved. 
All Ayes.  

 
BE IT RESOLVED: 1) The following schedule of single health care premium rates for 
Scott County employees in calendar year 2019 is hereby approved: 
Health/Pharmaceutical; $32.24/mo, Dental; $1.52/mo, Avesis Vision; $0.38/mo. 2) The 
following schedule of family health care premium rates for Scott County employees in 
calendar year 2019 is hereby approved: Health/Pharmaceutical; $222.38/mo, Dental; 



$12.12/mo, Avesis Vision; $1.96/mo. 3) Employee’s opting to take the Dental 
supplemental plan shall pay an additional $8.00/month for single or $16/month for family 
coverage. 4) This resolution shall take effect on January 1, 2019. 

 
Moved by Kinzer, seconded by Beck that the following resolution be approved. 

All Ayes.  
 

BE IT RESOLVED: 1) That the proposal from Avesis for four years for a fully funded 
vision plan is hereby accepted and approved. 2) That the Human Resources Director 
hereby authorized to sign the vision insurance contracts for services on behalf of the 
Board. 3) This resolution shall take effect immediately. 

 
Moved by Kinzer, seconded by Beck that the following resolution be approved. 

All Ayes.  
 

BE IT RESOLVED: 1) That the annual renewal with WageWorks for administration of 
the County’s flex savings program is hereby approved. 2) That the Human Resources 
Director hereby authorized to sign any necessary contracts for services on behalf of the 
Board. 3) This resolution shall take effect immediately. 

 
Moved by Kinzer, seconded by Beck that the following resolution be approved. 

All Ayes.  
 

BE IT RESOLVED: 1) The hiring of Farrah Roberts for the position of part-time 
Detention Youth Counselor in the Juvenile Detention Center at the entry level rate. 2)  
The hiring of Joel Driscoll for the position of part-time Bailiff in the Sheriff’s Office at the 
entry level rate. 3) The hiring of Russell Griffin for the position of part-time Bailiff in the 
Sheriff’s Office at the entry level rate. 4) The hiring of Ogechi Anyaugo for the position 
of Corrections Officer in the Sheriff’s Office at the entry level rate. 5) The hiring of Kevin 
Delveau for the position of Corrections Officer in the Sheriff’s Office at the entry level 
rate. 6) The hiring of Cory Elam for the position of Corrections Officer in the Sheriff’s 
Office at the entry level rate. 7) The hiring of Edward Mauro for the position of 
Corrections Officer in the Sheriff’s Office at the entry level rate. 

 
Moved by Kinzer, seconded by Beck that the following resolution be approved. 

All Ayes.  
 

BE IT RESOLVED: 1) That the request to overfill the Correctional Health Coordinator 
position from December 3, 2018 to January 2, 2019 is hereby approved. 2) This 
resolution shall take effect immediately. 

 
Moved by Holst, seconded by Earnhardt that the following resolution be 

approved. All Ayes.  
 
BE IT RESOLVED: 1) That Scott County has been directed by the Iowa Department of 
Human Services to suspend the collection of property taxes, assessments and rates or 



charges, including interest, fees, and costs for Lindsay Faust. The 2017 property taxes 
for Lindsay Faust 1302 West 6th Street, Davenport, Iowa, in the amount of $758.00 
including interest are hereby suspended. 2) That the collection of all property taxes, 
special assessments, and rates or charges, including interest, fees, and costs assessed 
against the parcel at 1302 West 6th Street, Davenport, Iowa remaining unpaid shall be 
suspended for such time as Lindsay Faust remains the owner of such property, and 
during the period he/she receives assistance as described in Iowa Code Section 427.9. 
3) That the County Treasurer is hereby directed to suspend collection of the above 
stated taxes, assessments, and rates or charges, including interest, fees, and costs, 
thereby establishing a lien on said property as required by law, with future collection to 
include statutory interest. 4) This resolution shall take effect immediately. 

 
Moved by Holst, seconded by Earnhardt that the following resolution be 

approved. All Ayes.  
 
BE IT RESOLVED: 1) The 2017 property taxes due in September 2018 and March 2018 
for Theresa Hall, 5610 North Street, Bettendorf, Iowa, in the amount of $472.00 
including interest are hereby suspended. 2) The County Treasurer is hereby requested 
to suspend the collection of the above stated taxes thereby establishing a lien on said 
property as required by law with future collection to include statutory interest, if any. 
3) This resolution shall take effect immediately. 
  

Moved by Holst, seconded by Earnhardt that the following resolution be 
approved. All Ayes.  

 
BE IT RESOLVED: 1) That Scott County has been directed by the Iowa Department of 
Human Services to suspend the collection of property taxes, assessments and rates or 
charges, including interest, fees, and costs for Cara Shelton. The 2017 property taxes 
for Cara Shelton, 3010 Rockingham Road, Davenport, Iowa, in the amount of $1,363.00 
including interest are hereby suspended. 2) That the collection of all property taxes, 
special assessments, and rates or charges, including interest, fees, and costs assessed 
against the parcel at 3010 Rockingham Road, Davenport, Iowa remaining unpaid shall 
be suspended for such time as Cara Shelton remains the owner of such property, and 
during the period he/she receives assistance as described in Iowa Code Section 427.9. 
3) That the County Treasurer is hereby directed to suspend collection of the above 
stated taxes, assessments, and rates or charges, including interest, fees, and costs, 
thereby establishing a lien on said property as required by law, with future collection to 
include statutory interest. 4) This resolution shall take effect immediately. 

 
Moved by Earnhardt, seconded by Holst that the following resolution be 

approved. Four Ayes, with Holst voting Nay.  
 
BE IT RESOLVED: 1) That the Board hereby approves the receipt of funding from the 
Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) Program through the U.S. 
Department of Justice in the amount of $85,774.00. 2) That the Sheriff's Office is 



approved to sign the grant award and special conditions agreement. 3) This resolution 
shall take effect immediately. 
 
Holst said she is not supporting this resolution due to the federal assurances that were 
not part of the application. 
 

Moved by Earnhardt, seconded by Holst that the following resolution be 
approved. All Ayes.  
 
BE IT RESOLVED: 1) The replacement of Mobile Data Computers in Sheriff’s Office 
and Conservation Department’s public safety vehicles with a total project cost of 
$304,244.80 is hereby approved. The quotes from Keltek for 55 Toughbook CF54 
MDC's, 47 docking stations, and 23 port replicators, in the amount of $163,441; 42 
Sierra Wireless in-vehicle communication gateways, antennas, and installation services 
in the amount of $110,158.34; and console and MDC installation in 47 vehicles in the 
amount of $30,645.46 are hereby approved. 2) This resolution shall take effect 
immediately. 

 
Moved by Earnhardt, seconded by Holst that the following resolution be 

approved. All Ayes.  
 

BE IT RESOLVED: 1) The purchase of Judicial Dialog maintenance and support in the 
amount of $26,539.25 is hereby approved. 2) This resolution shall take effect 
immediately. 

 
Moved by Earnhardt, seconded by Holst that the following resolution be 

approved. All Ayes.  
 

BE IT RESOLVED: 1) That upon determination by the County Assessor that the 
property located at 1700 E. Blackhawk Trail, Eldridge, Iowa qualifies as exempt 
pursuant to applicable state law, that the 2nd installment of the 2017 property taxes are 
hereby abated. 2) This resolution shall take effect immediately. 

 
Moved by Earnhardt, seconded by Holst a motion approving a beer/liquor license 

renewal for Lady Di’s Parkview Inn and a beer/liquor license update for Kwik Shop #589 
to add a Class B Wine permit. All Ayes.  

 
Moved by Earnhardt, seconded by Holst that the following resolution be 

approved. Roll Call: All Ayes.  
 
BE IT RESOLVED: 1) The Scott County Board of Supervisors approves for payment  
all warrants numbered 294333 through 294637 as submitted and prepared for payment 
by the County Auditor, in the total amount of $1,226,002.39. 2) This resolution shall take 
effect immediately.       
 



Under other items of interest, David Farmer updated the Board on FY19 
revenues as of October 12, 2018. He said as of October, a lot of the revenues that are 
tracked are within about two percent. He said the Local Option Sales Tax number gets a 
bump in November. He also said the County Interest Income is running ahead of pace.  
Farmer said the September rounds of golf are running about 1.1 percent behind last 
year due to heavy rainfall.  Farmer reported that the average daily jail population was at 
266 in the month of September, close to the annual average.  

 
Knobbe asked about the jail study. 
 
 Holst said she recently attended the 7th Judicial District meeting and will update 
the Board at the next meeting. She said not much has changed and they had a lot of 
discussion of workload and reviewed the report of reoffenders and will send the Board a 
copy of that report. 
  

Kinzer updated the Board on the recent Iowa Workforce Development Board 
meeting and said the director came in and that they were looking at a regionalization. 
He said he thinks they found regionalization was more than they bargained for because 
it went back to the commission and that the commission said they do not like this. He 
said the development board was not sure where to go. He said he will update the 
Supervisors at the next meeting. 
 
 Knobbe said the federal agency considering relocation to the Rock Island 
Arsenal is the USDA.  He said we are excited for the opportunity and that the jobs are 
ag-related. 
 

Beck said an employee told him they recently had jury duty and he asked about 
their experience. They said the County staff was very professional. He said it was nice 
to hear positive feedback. 

 
Moved by Beck, seconded by Kinzer at 6:18 p.m. a motion to adjourn. All Ayes. 

 

 

 

______________________________  
                                                                       Tony Knobbe, Chairman of the Board 

                                                                   Scott County Board of Supervisors 
 
 
 

__________________________ 
ATTEST:  Roxanna Moritz 
                 Scott County Auditor 
 


